
Amendment No. 1 to “Back to Shul” Plan 
The Board continues to evaluate the state of the COVID-19 pandemic in an effort to relax the 

temple’s health and safety protocols where appropriate.  The Board has adopted the following 

three changes, effective immediately: 

 

1. Eliminate the need to pre-register for summer services through August 27.  The 

other health and safety protocols set forth in the “Back to Shul” Plan (masks, signing in, 

spreading out, etc.) remain in effect for now.  The in-person/live-stream hybrid services 

will occur on July 9 and 16, and August 6, 13, 20, and 27.  Videos will be posted for the 

other weeks. 

 

2. Open the temple library to members who make an advance appointment with 

Michelle Darr to visit during regular business hours.  Visitors must still sign in and 

out of the building.  They can take their masks off in the library if they are alone.  The 

cleaning staff will be instructed to focus on the library after each visit. 

 

3. Allow in-person b’nei mitzvah lessons on-site by appointment with Jackie Hutteman 

if the student is fully vaccinated (meaning two weeks past the second dose).   The 

lessons will take place in the Lehrman Chapel, with the participants spread out at the long 

table in the back.  The decision as to masks for each lesson will depend on the comfort 

level of Mrs. Hutteman, who is fully vaccinated, and the family involved.  The cleaning 

staff will be instructed to focus on the chapel after each lesson. 

 

4. Hold in-person Tot Shabbat programs outside in the rabbi’s backyard.  Masks are 

not required if family units are spread out from each other.  Prepackaged food will be 

provided.  The programs will be offered according to the rabbi’s schedule, with the first 

program taking place on Saturday, July 31. 

 

The Board will continue to re-evaluate and revise all temple policies that have been adopted 

during the pandemic as appropriate and notify the membership of those changes.  

 

Approved by the Board of Trustees, June 24 & July 1, 2021 


